
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
NOTICE OF COURT CLOSURE 

WAIROA DISTRICT COURT 

 

Pursuant to sections 24(3) and 72(1) of the District Court Act 2016, and rule 2.4 of the District Court Rules 

2014, I hereby order that the Wairoa District Court will be closed on Friday 23 June 2023 due to resource 

constraints as a result of severe weather events. 

This order is to be advertised by placing it at the front entrance of the courthouse so that it is visible to 

members of the public.       

 

   
His Honour Judge Heemi Taumaunu       
Chief District Court Judge   
Dated 23 June 2023 
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